PATIENT REFERENCE GROUP MEETING

Tuesday 12th June 2012 7.00pm
Attendees:
Dr R M Patel, Dr R J Baker, Mr R Holsgrove, Mr H Norton, Mr H Tanna, Miss C Kirby, K Sadler, J Williams

1) Apologies Mr & Mrs E Keogh

2) Minutes of previous meeting agreed
Poster for group needs to be more visible. Discussed holding meetings during lunchtime and evenings. More response for evening meetings.
Action Point: Question on survey, obtain email addresses.

The Practice manager prefers to send minutes and arrange meetings via email. Email addresses of group members have been taken.

It is important to engage with all patients in the practice, some patients do not have internet access etc.
Text message service will be available within SystemOne, patients will opt out rather than opt in to this service.
Telephone contract is for 7 years, we have 5 years left. Previously looked into getting out of it but the cost is too much. Contract is with NEG Surgery Line. Practice is within the DOH guidelines.

Action Point: JW look into sending out a patient newsletter with flu invites but this still only gets some of the patient population.

The practice will be live with a new clinical system in November.

Action Point: JW look into if there is an app for mobiles to access the appointment system in SystemOne. TPP have been working on an app for tablets and making SystemOne available on an Android device but this is for users (staff) not patients. We will have a meeting with SystemOne soon and will discuss this then.
Dr Patel gave a brief outline of the CCG and its role within the NHS.
3) Discuss ideas to survey patients form improvements to the practice

Online Bookings: Very useful and takes away reception time. Service should improve with SystemOne

Online prescriptions: Will be available with SystemOne.

Automated check in machines: good idea as takes patients away from the reception desk, less queues.

Flu clinics: suggestion to hold the first 4 clinics on a Saturday rather than lunchtimes when the practice is open to all patients.

Skype consultations:  Dr Patel raised security issues, this will be investigated. With Skype there is a time delay which could prove problematic. Something for the future maybe.
Bike lock up facility: where could it go, how many patients would use it? Could get vandalised. Practice does not have CCTV.

Car Park: always too busy. How can we encourage patients to walk to the surgery? Have looked into options in the past to increase the size, the church are having a new hall and need all their parking, the school will not decrease the size of their field. Other surgeries do not provide parking or parking is available in a car park where you have to pay.

4) PRG members can contribute to the next practice newsletter.

5) Dr Patel has details of two very good websites for cancer patients to be added to the newsletter and website.

6) New notice board to be put up in between the Registrar’s room and Dr Gupta’s room as the current one is behind where patients sit.

7) Get a box for the newsletters to be attached to the wall.
Date of Next meeting: To be arranged for 3 months time.
Chairperson for next meeting: Karen Sadler

